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Winter has arrived and it is time to make sure you have your       

vehicles supplied with emergency items in the event you break down 

in the snow, such as a blanket, flashlight, water, and power bars. 

Shoveling Snow 

When shoveling snow near the road, attempt to shovel as much  

snow as possible in the direction of travel.  The snowplow truck 

moves snow in the direction of travel and may plow snow back into 

your driveway if snow is shoveled against the direction of travel.       

NEVER SHOVEL SNOW INTO THE ROADWAY. 

 

Maintenance Building STCC is happy to announce that the new 

maintenance building is complete. 
 

CVAS Southampton Township has long been supportive of the Cum-

berland Valley Animal Shelter.  As such, residents can drop off  stray 

pets that need a home. Before dropping a stray animal please call the 

shelter at 717-263-5791, and they will talk to you about dropping the 

animal off.  Inform them that you live in Southampton Township 

Cumberland County and bring your photo ID with you. Over the past 

year, residents of Southampton dropped off 1 rabbit, 2 guinea pigs, 

12 dogs, and 47 cats.  PLEASE spay or neuter your pets.  
 

Road Upkeep STCC has purchased a new dump truck to replace the 

2014 Mack, also there will not be any road paving done this year.  

The township is saving money to do bridge repairs in 2026. 

 

Compost Facility STCC has partnered with Shippensburg Borough 
in support of their Compost Facility.  STCC residents may register at 
the borough office to dispose of leaves, shrubbery clippings, brush, 
garden, and yard waste.  There will be a fee for the disposal of 
waste. And residents may also purchase compost.  The compost   
facility is located at 963 Avon Drive, Shippensburg PA 17257.  For 
more information, https://borough.shippensburg.pa.us/Services/
Compost 

 

Retirement Thank you, to Dan Diehl, for his dedication to the town-

ship in his role as the township code enforcement officer for the last 

three years.  Dan has done an exceptional job, and we wish him well 

in his retirement. 
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       200 Airport Road 

          Shippensburg, PA 17257 

Bulk Trash The dates for the 2025 Spring Bulk Trash will be forthcoming in the April newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember              

Daylight Saving                                    
March 9, 2025                                          

The Township Office will be closed  
          

January 1, 2025        New Years Day 

January 20, 2025      Martin Luther King Day 

February 17, 2025    Presidents Day          


